

## **Jaunty Park Golf Society**

### **Minutes of meeting held in Birley, 7 June 2012**

Attendance: Rob Knight, Mark Gamban, Chris Armstrong, Simon Owen, Lee Rafter, Darren Jolley, Barry Ledger, Steve Horton, Graham Allen, Simon Fairfax, Mark Ridgway, Andy Thickett, Andy Dobson

Apologies: Martyn Barnett, Lee Skidmore, Dave Thickett, Alan Taylor

Robert Knight chaired the meeting. Meeting opened at 8.00 pm

Minutes of last meeting accepted as a true record by:

Proposed: Darren Jolley / Seconded: Simon Owen

Actions required from next meeting

- Martyn Barnett brought secretary's day trophy to College Pines
- Dave Thickett passed on previous medal raffle money to Craig
- Craig advised JPGS owe Dennis £17. Money passed to Steve Horton to pass onto Dennis
- Andy Thickett returned £20 deposit money to Mark Ward
- Martin Shaw to bring in example of polo shirt recently produced to see if society would like to use these going forward action to be carried forward as not yet seen

Matters arising from previous meeting

None.

Secretary's report

RK thanked members for attendance at recent Treasurer's Day and it was an enjoyable day. Thanks to Craig for organising a good day all round.

June medal at Tapton booked with tee times of 9.26-9.58. Many thanks to Graham for booking these times. Issue at last medal at Beauchief in regards to tee times discussed; unclear at the meeting the exact tee times that were booked but hopefully this will not be a problem for the July medal.

Captain's comments

Simon passed around his away day entry sheet for anybody who has not seen it for Rufford Park on Sunday 24 June. Tee times from 12.30 and hot buffet after golf; cost of day is £35.

Simon advised he is speaking to a friend of his who can get any trophies engraved for a cheaper price than previously. Simon will get back to members in regards to this when he has more info.

#### President's comments

Absent, apologies sent prior to meeting as currently on holiday. Martyn wanted to pass on his thanks for recent attendance from members at Treasurer's Day and to Craig for organising an good day.

Mark Gamban passed around on Martyn's behalf his entry sheet for Laceby Manor on 29 July for anybody who has not added their name to it if they wish to attend.

#### Treasurer's report

Craig gave a summary of JPGS finances in regards to deposits / away days. Recent lottery winners were advised of their wins and were given option of taking winnings or putting this towards their subs.

Craig thanked everyone for their recent attendance at his golf day and he hoped everyone enjoyed it.

Craig also advised he has a trophy catalogue for anybody arranging a golf day that needs a winner's trophy in the future. Craig advised to let him know you wish to look at it and he will bring it to next meeting/medal.

#### Handicap secretary's report

Andy requested that Craig sends him scores from his away day so he can sort out handicaps in time for next medal.

Andy discussed issue at College Pines in regards to a lost card and the procedure for dealing with this. It transpired that the correct procedure was correctly followed by the parties involved so no problem with that but Andy wanted to make sure that all members are aware of the process if this happens again.

Andy advised for reference if a card is lost early in a round both players scores who are affected by the lost card should be marked on the remaining card and a member of the committee advised of this issue as soon as the round is completed with a neutral person to check the card before being signed by the players.

#### A O B

Graham advised that he thought the competition that Craig run on his away day in regards to the number of putts per person per round was a little confusing. Discussion took place in regards to this and Steve Horton made a suggestion for future consideration of the combined number of shots across all par 3s as this is a little easier to manage.

RK mooted an idea of getting Dennis a memento from the society as thanks for his years in the society as he has only dropped out for health reasons. All members in favor of this so RK and Steve Horton to look into this (RK whisky glass/engraving and Steve Whisky bottle).

Actions required for next meeting

- Steve Horton to pass £17 to Dennis from subs we owe him
- RK and Steve to look into getting Dennis something from society

Meeting closed: 8.45pm

Next meeting: Birley, 8pm Thursday 5 July 2012